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* * TECHNICAL INFORMATION NOTICE * * 
 

DATE:   June 29, 2017 
 
TO:  Mitsubishi Motors US Dealer Principals, General Managers, Service Managers, and 

Parts Managers 
 
RE:   ABS Hydraulic Unit Safety Recall Campaign – Owner Re-Notification 
 
TIN NO.  TIN-15-SR-004-G 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
AFFECTED VEHICLES:  Certain 2006 – 2009 Eclipse and 2007 – 2009 Eclipse Spyder 

PURPOSE 

MMNA will be re-notifying approximately 30,000 customers who have not had the ABS Hydraulic Unit 
Safety Recall completed on their vehicles. The re-notifications will request them to contact their local 
Authorized Mitsubishi dealership to schedule an appointment and have this recall performed. Sample 
copies of the re-notification communications are included below this TIN for your familiarization. 

Affected vehicles include certain 2006 - 2009 Eclipse vehicles built April 20, 2005 – February 13, 2009 
and certain 2007 - 2009 Eclipse Spyder vehicles built December 23, 2005 – February 13, 2009. Over 
time, corrosion may form on the internal valves of the ABS hydraulic unit, causing one or more of the 
valves to seize during operation of the ABS hydraulic unit. 

Dealers are requested to perform Recall Bulletin SR-15-004REV, which starts with instructions to flush 
and clean the brake system with high quality brake fluid (DOT 4). The ABS hydraulic unit should then 
be tested for sufficient valve movement. If insufficient valve movement is experienced, the ABS 
hydraulic unit should be replaced. The dealer must also amend all available vehicle markings and 
documentation to indicate that DOT 4 brake fluid is required. 

Dealers are reminded to focus on providing an exceptional customer experience, maximizing 
this opportunity to retain these customers for future service needs. If you have any questions, 
immediately address them to your DPSM. 

Having the necessary parts available at your dealership to complete these safety recalls is critical to 
minimizing your customers’ inconvenience—contributing to your efforts to provide an exceptional 
customer experience.  As a result, some dealers may be force allocated stock using a formula based 
on their current inventory positions, the proximity and percentage of applicable registered VINs by ZIP 
code. Parts shipments are processed via the ‘R’ order type and will start shipping along with your 
scheduled stock order beginning Thursday, June 29, 2017. Dealers may place additional orders via the 
MDL. 

Dealers must review the Warranty Superscreen to confirm if any vehicles in their used vehicle 
inventories are affected, and conduct this campaign prior to delivering them. When checking for 
applicability of this campaign (C1504M), please check for and complete any other open campaigns. 
Always get the customer’s approval before completing a campaign on a customer-owned vehicle. 

IMPORTANT 
Affected new or used inventory vehicles must be repaired before the vehicle is 
sold/delivered.  Dealers must check their inventory vehicles’ VINs on the Warranty 
Superscreen to verify whether the vehicle is involved in this recall campaign.  It is a 
violation of Federal law for a dealer to sell/deliver a new motor vehicle or any new or 
used item of motor vehicle equipment (including a tire) covered by the notification 

under a sale or lease until the defect or noncompliance is remedied. 
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